
READING PLANNING COMMISSION 

CITY OF READING 

Special Meeting October 24, 2017 

Present:  Chad Penney, Christine Gollnick, Warren Bartels, Betty Blount, Emma Everett, Chuck 

Hartshorn.  Also present:  Ben Wheeler, Val Matthews.  Chad called the meeting to order at 

7:01 p.m. at Reading City Hall.   

The purpose of the special meeting was to consider making a recommendation to Council an 

ordinance relating to the Michigan Medical Marijuana Facilities Licensing Act (PA 281 of 2016). 

Members and Ben and Val shared views and opinions as pros and cons were weighed.  It looked 

like there was enough support that the commission continued with reviewing a proposed 

document provided by Ben, discussing suitable numbers and amounts that would be needed in 

various places.  After final numbers and amounts were agreed upon, Betty made a motion, 

seconded by Chuck, to recommend to City Council for adoption the document as developed.  

On a roll call vote the motion passed 6-0. 

Emma made a motion, seconded by Chuck, to adjourn at 8:43.  Motion carried 6-0. 


